Center Township
Board of Supervisors
May 12, 2020
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, May 12, 2020

at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. “Butch” Deter, Chairman,
Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors present

were Dave Brendel and Chuck Strope.

Paul made a motion to approve the April meeting minutes as read. Harry seconded and the motion was
carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Chuck Strope asked the supervisors to consider providing leaf gathering/suction in November for the
Rogersville residents. The Board agreed to take the request under consideration.

Clean Up Week will be held from May 18" through May 23" from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm daily.

Paul made a motion to absolve the debt from the Sewer Fund to the Capital Reserve Fund created
when the Pennvest loan was repaid. The absolution would be effective December 31, 2019 and would
be done to remove the liability from the Sewer Fund records for auditing purposes. Harry seconded
and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 2-2020 providing property tax relief by extending the
discount period to August 31, 2020 and waiving the penalty fee for 2020. Paul seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

The new 2020 F550 dump truck has been received. The 1998 International dump truck is being sold to
Gilmore Township for $10,000.00.

Paul made a motion to advertise for bids for the construction of a new pavilion/restroom at the park.
The bids will be opened and read on June 9" at 10:00 a.m. Harry seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Chuck Strope asked the Board if a permit could be obtained to drive his lawn tractor across the
pedestrian bridge. The supervisors stated that they could not allow motorized vehicles on the bridge
for liability purposes and once they allowed one person it would be too hard to control. Power chairs
for handicapped accessibility are an exemption.

Harry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Paul and the meeting was adjourned at 7:10
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